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John Wu 
Supply Chain Management 
BC Housing - Community Housing Fund 
1701–4555 Kingsway 
Burnaby, BC V5H 4V8  
BuildingBC@bchousing.org 

Re: Letter of Support for Pacifica Housing – 309 Hillcrest Avenue Redevelopment 

On behalf of the City of Nanaimo, I am pleased to provide this letter of support for Pacifica 
Housing’s proposal to the Community Housing Fund (CHF) to redevelop its existing site at 309 
Hillcrest Avenue. 

This project represents a meaningful opportunity to advance housing affordability in the 
University District. The proposal to replace 34 aging townhomes with 160 new purpose-built 
affordable rental units will result in a net gain of 126 homes. The development includes a 
diverse mix of studio, one-, two-, and three-bedroom apartments, many designed with 
accessibility in mind, to meet the needs of a wide range of low- and moderate-income 
households in our community. 

Through the CHF’s tiered affordability model, Pacifica Housing plans to deliver 20 percent of 
units at shelter rates, 50 percent at rent geared to income, and 30 percent at low end of market 
rents. This deeply affordable housing aligns with the City of Nanaimo’s long-standing 
commitment to housing inclusion and equity. 

The City recognizes this project’s alignment with key municipal plans and priorities, including 
the Nanaimo Affordable Housing Strategy (2018), the City Plan: Nanaimo ReImagined, the 
Increasing Housing Options initiative, and findings from the 2024 Interim Housing Needs 
Report. We are encouraged by the proposal’s potential to contribute to our affordable housing 
goals and support its advancement through the Community Housing Fund program. 

The City of Nanaimo is pleased to support redevelopment initiative. 

Sincerely, 
Leonard Krog 
Mayor, City of Nanaimo 
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